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Francis Church, Virginia and Santa live on 
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Figure 2. Honorary Girl Scouts of America president Jac­
queline Kennedy hadn't yet come through with a 50th an­
niversary commemorative stamp in 1962 when Floyd Steu­
tel-Dean prepared this protest cachet. 

GIRL SCOUTS 

F igure 4. Early design 
sketches of a Girl Scouts 
stamp were done expecting 
to print the issue in green, 
gold and black. This was 
later changed to red. 

Girl Scouts 
One unhappy camper was 

Floyd V. Steutel-Dean when 
the United States Postal Ser­
vice ignored the 50th an­
niversary of the Girl Scouts 
in 1962. 

So, March l 7, 1962, on the 
last day of the anniversary 
week, he prepared the ca­
cheted cover shown in Fig­
ure 2. 

The text, if you find it dif­
ficult to read in the illustra­
tion, says: "Congratulations 
Girl Scouts USA Golden Jubi­
lee/The Boy Scouts got a 
commemorative stamp./The 
Camp Fire Girls got a 
stamp,/The 3½ million Girl 
Scouts got no stamp,/ (Where 
was their Honorary Presi­
dent?) ." 

The honorary Girl Scouts 
president was Jacqueline 
Kennedy, wife of the presi­
dent of the United States. 
Steutel-Dean sent her a copy 
of his cover. 

Figure 3. Senior Girl Scout Becky Gainey of Charlotte, N.C., 
with the first announced 1962 Girl Scouts stamp design. 

Someone, however, had al­
ready gotten the message, be­
cause the design of a Girl 
Scouts stamp had been an­
nounced at a Girl Scouts 50th 
anniversary luncheon March 
12, 1962. 

Shown in Figure 3 is a 
photo from that event, featur­
ing senior Girl Scout Becky 
Gainey of Charlotte, N.C., 
with Ward Brackett's prelimi­
nary artwork for the stamp. 

This design represented 
several steps of evolution, 
but it was not the final de­
sign. 

Eight earlier attempts, rep­
resented by the three ex­
amples shown in Figure 4, 
had been produced with a 4¢ 
face value. It was expected 
that the stamps would be is­
sued in green, gold and 
black. 

The scout and stripes con­
cept in red was prepared as 
a 5¢ stamp because the Post 
Office Department expected 
a rate change by the time 
the stamp was to be released 
July 24, 1962, at the third Se­
nior Girl Scouts Roundup at 
Britton Bay, Vt. 

The single color was speci­
fied to simplify last minute 
changes in the design if nec­
essary. Red had previously 
been reserved for airmail 
stamps, but no other color 
would have been appropriate 
for the flag stripes. 

Three major changes were 

Figure 5. The final Girl 
Scouts stamp had a 4¢ face 
value, but was printed in 
red, despite the practice of 
reserving that color for air­
mail stamps. 

made before the final design 
in Figure 5 was released. 

Postmaster General J. Ed­
ward Day suggested that the 
senior Girl Scout in the de­
sign presented too old an 
image to be typical, so the 
younger image on the final 
design was substituted. 

The wave of the flag was 
altered to make it more real­
istic and, finally, the denomi­
nation returned to 4¢ when it 
became clear that the first­
class rate hike would not be 
approved until later in the 
year. 

It has been suggested that 
the Girl Scouts stamp image 
is based on a living model. 
There is no evidence to sup­
port that conclusion. 

Steutel-Dean has suggested 
that there is a design error 
on this issue because the 
stamp shows the face of an 
intermediate scout wearing a 
beret, instead of a senior 
scout as in Figure 3. 

If the stamp were honoring 
the senior roundup at which 
it was issued, I'd be inclined 
to agree. That isn't the case. 
It is clear from the early re­
jected designs that it was al­
ways intended for the stamp 
to honor the 50th anniversary 
of the Girl Scouts. 

Thus, the image is entirely 
appropriate. ■ 
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